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●​ ​View this eNote online by clicking ​HERE 
●​ ​Find Helpful Links at ​http://tinyurl.com/hp4ul2o 
●​ ​Color codes: ​ ​C/O2017: PURPLE,​ ​C/O2018: PINK,​ ​C/O2019: GREEN;​ ​C/O2020: BROWN; ​& other colors 
for other events 
 
❤ ​Highlights​:  May Menu, Sew a Lei for Memorial Day, Aloha Concert, Senior Awards Night, 
Underclassmen Certificates, Summer Driver Ed Class, School Store, Ti Leaves, Yearbook, 
Mother’s Day, Maui News Keepsake, Senior Walk/Firelane, GradPoint Credit Recovery, 
Flowers for Commencement, Labels for Education/Box Tops, Sign Language Club, May Day 
Mahalo, Last Day, Counselors, Library Due Dates, Chuckle, Next SY2017-2018 Classes ​(AP 
Statistics, AP Calculus, AP Literature & Honors Senior English, Junior AP Composition), 
Scholarships, Senior Obligations, PCNC Thanks, Unsubscribe. 

 

● For the May Cafeteria 
Menu ​please click ​HERE 
 
● Sew a Lei for Memorial 
Day, Drop off on Th, May 25 
by 8am at KKHS Office: 

All lei should be made of fresh flowers & measure 
20-24 inches before tying.  All lei must be tied. 
Schools may accept donations of lei from parents 
& the community. Anthurium bouquets are 
welcome but won’t be included in school’s final lei 
count. ​Drop off Th, May 25 by 8am to our main 
office. 

  
● ​Aloha Concert, Wed, May 10, 
6:30pm at KKHS Gym: ​The Aloha 
Concert will include KKHS Wind 

Ensemble, Concert Choir, & Na Ali’i Big Band. 
(Our band will also play for Commencement.)  

 
● Senior Awards Night, Th, May 
11, 6pm: ​Seniors were told that the 
dress code for this event is Business 
Attire. Thanks K.P. for her question.  

● Pick Up Underclassman Certificates: 
Congratulations to all who were honored last 
night (Mon, May 8) at our Underclassmen Awards 
Night!! Teens who received an award, but were 
unable to attend, may pick up their certificate from 
the teacher that awarded them, unless that award 
is an Athletic or All A's award, then it will be 
available in G206.  

● ​KKHS Driver Education 
Summer Classes: 
Applications for the Summer 
2017 Driver Education Class 

are available in the KKHS office & online at the 
KKHS Driver Education Website. Applications 
must be submitted with an original 2016-2017 
Third Quarter Report Card & Valid Hawaii 
Driver's Permit on ​Tue, May 23, from 2:01 to 
3:01pm in the Band Building​.  The applicants 
will be selected by lottery & a list will be posted 
the following day in the Band Building courtyard 
& School office courtyard. 
  ​   ​Selected Applicants​ must attend the 
MANDATORY Parent Night​ with a parent or 
guardian on ​Th, May 25th from 6-8pm in the 
Student Dining​.​  Anyone who does not attend 
the mandatory parent night will be dropped 
from the course & a student on the waitlist will 
get the spot!  For more detailed information 
please visit the KKHS Driver Education website 
at ​https://tinyurl.com/kkhsde​.  
 
● Attention Students!!! Spend your 
Na Ali'i Kala Cards Now at the School 
Store! 
There’s only 3 more Wednesdays!!!  Students, 
trade in your Kala Cards for snacks, supplies, 
books, journals, electronics, decor & more! 
Open Wednesdays during lunch in F101​.  
Last 4 Wednesdays to spend the Na Ali’i 
Kala Cards are May 10, 17 & 24. 
 

 

http://kkhspcnc.tripod.com/cafe.pdf
http://tinyurl.com/hp4ul2o
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1KARszC47zWo9GLTM2cXdT8sGzD9jC5nmmaxbGzOK8G0/edit
https://tinyurl.com/kkhsde
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● Ti Leaves Needed, ​Wed-Th, 
May 10-11​ for Key Club for 
Veterans Graves on Memorial 
Day:  ​The Maui Key Clubs are 
providing ​ti lei for 2700 veteran's 
graves on Memorial Day.​  Please 

help by donating ti leaves (GREEN Only). They 
will clean & strip your whole leaves & prepare 
them for lei making!  Drop off at our main office 
between Wed-Th, May 10 & 11.  Questions? 
Contact Cindy at 727-3529 or 
casatokochi@kkhs.k12.hi.us  
[P.S.  Thank you for the ti leaves donation for 
Kumu Kehau who graciously made ti leaf 
bracelets for our graduates for commencement.] 
 
● ​Reminder:​ Yearbook 
Distribution in K203 During 
Lunch Recess Only! ​Students 
need to bring their school or an official picture ID 
in order to pick up their purchased yearbook. 
Students will only be able to pick up their own 
yearbook, - no exceptions.  
The Distribution Schedule: 
 Mon, May 8:  Seniors ONLY 
Tue, May 9:    Juniors & Seniors ONLY.  Wed, 
May 10:          Open pickup to all students for 
                       the remainder of the school year. 
 
● Remember, Sunday, May 
14th is Mother’s Day! 
 
 
● ​Graduating Seniors Keepsake, Fri, 
May 12 in The Maui News: ​ ​For your 
information. The Maui News will celebrate 
graduating seniors throughout Maui County with a 
keepsake section on Fri, May 12.  The 
broadsheet will list graduates from Maui County's 
public & rivate schools, recognize outstanding 
scholars & athletes, feature graduation programs 
& showcase senior-year highlights. 
 

● ​Reminder:​ Senior Walk 
Painted Wed, May 10 at 
1:30pm - Part of Stadium 
Firelane Closed:  ​Next Wed, May 

10th around 1:30pm, students will be painting the 
Senior Walk in preparation for our Commencement 
Ceremonies.  So, that half (from gym to stadium) of 
the firelane will be closed off to vehicle traffic at that 
time. The gate on the tennis court side will be open 
in case you need access to that area.  We just ask 
that you keep the Senior Walk portion empty. 
 

● GradPoint Credit Recovery 
Program, June 5 to July 14, 
Mon-Th, 8am-12 Noon: 

 If your child failed a class(es) required for 
graduation, he/she would benefit from the 
GradPoint credit recovery program. GradPoint is a 
computer-based, online learning program that gives 
students an opportunity to make up credits that they 
need in order to graduate from high school. The 
lessons are self-paced/self guided; students are 
required to work on their own to finish a particular 
lesson. It’s being offered for 6 weeks from Mon, 
June 5 to July 14, 2017. For more info call teacher 
Chad Hashimoto at 573-8700, &/or click ​HERE 
 

●​ ​Flowers Needed for 
Graduation Day: ​Fresh long 

stemmed flowers, ginger, monstera, fern, ti leaf, 
foliage, etc. may be dropped off at the school 
stadium (in tunnel) by 2pm on Wed, May 17th 
for decoration of the graduation stage. 
Donations are welcome from students, parents, 
& com-munity members. Parent(s) assistance 
to help with decorating the stage would be 
greatly appreciated, too. Mahalo! 
 
● Labels for Education & 
Box Tops!  ​“Keep those Box 
Tops & Labels for Education (LFE)  coming. 
We only have a few months to turn them in to 
help our school.  Thank you to everyone 
sending them in to school… every bit 
helps!”  ​   Gloria Lau, LFE Coordinator 
 

 

http://kkhspcnc.tripod.com/gradpoint2017.pdf
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● Sign Language Club, Th, May 11 in 
K103 at Lunch: 
Guest teacher, Jansen Sado, will lead the club on 
Th, May 11.  It’s Potluck Lunch...please come! 
 
● May Day Program Mahalo! ​This year's 
May Day Program was held in the gym on Th, 
May 4, 2017.  We would like to mahalo the 
following people who were instrumental in putting 
together another successful May Day Program 
PK Higa, Student Emcees, Dain Shimabuku (DS 
Photography), Hawaiian 4 students, Carol Santos 
& the custodial staff, Office Staff, Teachers, Pam 
Hoff, Ryan Arakawa, Ronnie Kihara & ASKK, 
Ka'eo Ripani & Video Production, PE Dept., Paul 
Lu'uwai, Hawaiian Language Students, Hawaiian 
Immersion Students, Palakiko 'Ohana, 
Uweko'olani 'Ohana, Sensei Matsushita & Profe 
Arcas, Ivy Sylva, & Gonsalves 'Ohana. 
 
● Info for Next School Year 
2017-2018 Classes: 
 
● Pick Up AP Statistics Summer Work 
Tue-Fri, May 16-19 in G203: 
Per Mr. Ayresman all students who signed up for 
AP Statistics may pick up their work in G-203 
from Tue-Fri, May 16-19 ONLY during morning 
recess.  There will be a short informational 
meeting also. Students may only pick up work for 
themselves. 
 
● AP Calculus Summer Work Pick Up: 
Summer homework for all students signed up for 
AP Calculus may pick up their work in G-203 (Mr. 
Ayresman's room) from Tue-Fri, MAY 16-19 
during lunch.  Students may only pick up work for 
themselves. 
 
● AP Literature & Honors Senior 
English for sy2017-2018: 
Students who signed up for AP Literature or 
Honors Senior English for next school year, must 

● Don’t Wait!  If you need 
to talk with a teacher, do it 
ASAP! 
As the school year ends, our staff 

get very busy with graduation practices, 
grading, awards ceremonies, testing, etc. Our 
teachers have lots of responsibilities, so if you 
need to speak to any of your child’s teachers, 
please contact them ASAP!  If you need help 
contacting a teacher, contact your child’s 
counselor (see below). 
Last Day of School: 
For Seniors:  Mon, May 15, 2017 
For Students in Grades 9-11: ​F, May 26​. 
For Teachers​:​ ​Tue, May 30 
Mon, May 29 is Memorial Day. 
 
● ​Academic Counselors  
Coun
-selor 

Name Email address Phone # 

9th  
Gr 

Elizabeth 
Esguerra 

eesguerra@kkhs
.k12.hi.us 

727-3513 

10th 
Gr 

Theresa Cabral Theresa_Cabral
@notes.k12.hi.us 

727-3516 

11th 
Gr 

Sylvia Frerking sfrerking@kkhs.k
12.hi.us 

727-3514 

12th 
Gr 

Jayna 
Yamamoto 

jyamamoto@kkh
s.k12.hi.us​ or 
Jayna_Yamamot
o@notes.k12.hi.u
s 

727-3515 

College 
& 

Caree​r 

Jamie (Gomer) 
Kovacic 

jkovacic@kkhs.k
12.hi.us 

727-3564 

 
● ​Reminder: ​Librarian’s Due Dates:  
For Seniors, all textbooks due: Mon, May 1 
For grades 9-11:​  Mon, May 8  
Students may keep AP Textbooks until testing 
is done. Seniors should clear all of their senior 
obligations ASAP so they are eligible to attend 
graduation practices. 
 
●​ ​Chuckle for the Day:​ ​The Note 
   A new business was opening & one of the 

 

mailto:eesguerra@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:sfrerking@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:Theresa_Cabral@notes.k12.hi.us
mailto:eesguerra@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:Theresa_Cabral@notes.k12.hi.us
mailto:jkovacic@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:jyamamoto@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:Jayna_Yamamoto@notes.k12.hi.us
mailto:jkovacic@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:jyamamoto@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:Jayna_Yamamoto@notes.k12.hi.us
mailto:sfrerking@kkhs.k12.hi.us
mailto:Jayna_Yamamoto@notes.k12.hi.us
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pick up their summer work in Ms. Arendale’s 
room G-205 during non-class time. 
 
● Attention Sophomore Who Signed Up 
for Junior AP Composition:​ ​Sophomores,if 
you signed-up for Junior AP Composition, please 
check your e-mail or see Mr. Fisher in I-101 about 
attending one of the writing sample dates & 
summer activities. YOU MUST ATTEND ONE OF 
THE WRITING SAMPLE DATES to receive your 
summer activity AND KEEP YOUR SEAT IN THE 
2017-18 JUNIOR AP COMPOSITION COURSE. 
 
● Did Your Senior Earn a 
Scholarship?  ​Has your Senior 
been awarded scholarship/grant 
money?  Seniors are being asked to 
bring their award letters to room G206, so that 
they can recognize him/her, & they’ll be added to 
our school’s grand total.  Let's see how much the 
Class of 2017 has earned in scholarship money!  
 

● Senior Obligations: 
Attention seniors! It's time to clear your 
student obligations. Student obligations 
include: library books, textbooks, Class 

Dues, fundraisers, athletic uniforms, MIL dues, & 
AP exam fees. You may keep your AP textbooks 
until your test date. Check your Gmail for a 
detailed list of your obligations or the library staff 
can print a current list of obligations for you. 
Seniors with obligations will not be able to 
participate in graduation practice effective Tue, 
May 16. 
 

owner's friends wanted to send flowers for the 
occasion. 
    They arrived at the new business site & the 
owner read the card. It said, ​"Rest in Peace." 
   The owner was angry & called the florist to 
complain. After he told the florist of the obvious 
mistake & how angry he was, the florist said, ​"Sir, 
I'm really sorry for the mistake, but rather than 
getting angry you should imagine this: somewhere 
there is a funeral taking place today, & they have 
flowers with a note saying, 'Congratulations on your 
new location.'" 
From Mikey’s Funnies 
Taken from Docs Daily Chuckle 

 
●​ ​Mahalo from PCNC: 
     I want to thank our Kekaulike families for 
caring & giving so much this past school year! I 
sincerely aplogize for not keeping up with all 
the acknowledgements. Thank you also for 
your suggestions, corrections, & volunteering. 
We are so blessed!  

    It’s been my privilege to be 
your PCNC Faciliator for 21 
years. It seems only yesterday 
I started as a 1-hour Ticket 

Clerk with my oldest daughter & that first class 
in sy1995-1996. When asked if I was still 
working, I’d reply, ​“I haven’t graduated yet.”  
But when this school year closes, I will be 
retiring. Mahalo for letting me a part of your life 
at Kekaulike. 
 
●​ ​To Unsubscribe from eNotes: ​ ​Please 
email ​Jkaneshiro@kkhs.k12.hi.us​, & provide 
your name, child’s name/grade, & type 
DELETE on Subject line. 
 
Aloha!  
June Kaneshiro 
King Kekaulike High School PCNC 

 
  

 

mailto:Jkaneshiro@kkhs.k12.hi.us

